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 willingness to accept the accuracy of Corning's balancing.  If 

electronic metering is necessary, customer will be required to make a 
deposit of $100 per meter location at the time of application for 
service to partially cover costs incurred in the construction and 
installation of the required receipt or delivery facilities, including, 
but not limited to, the cost of overheads.  Corning shall retain 
ownership of equipment and be responsible for required maintenance.  The 
remaining cost may be paid in a lump sum by customer or over 24 months, 
which cost would include interest calculated at the unadjusted customer 
deposit rate.  Corning shall endeavor to utilize the least expensive 
equipment necessary to provide the required readings.  Customer shall be 
required to provide telephone service and 100 volt electric service at 
each meter location. 

 
 Customer shall be required to provide daily meter readings as requested 

by Corning during peak periods. 
 
G. Corning will provide to the marketer by the fifteenth of each month the 

required daily contract quantity (DCQ) as the minimum daily delivery 
required for each aggregate customer.  The DCQ shall be calculated for 
each month by dividing the lowest monthly usage in the two prior years 
by the number of days in the meter reading cycle.  The Company at its 
sole discretion may reduce the monthly DCQ below the computed value for 
special conditions such as weather and changes in gas usage.  A Customer 
that takes service under this Service Classification accepts the 
Company's calculation of the DCQ.  The Company shall not be liable for 
errors in the calculation of the Customers DCQ.  In the event Customer 
requests Company to provide historical information other than the DCQ, 
Customer shall compensate Company for costs incurred which, unless 
otherwise stated, shall be $25. 

 
H. The Customer shall monitor actual gas usage and the daily nomination is 

to be adjusted to follow changes in the actual volumes used.  The total 
delivered volumes for the month will be billed at the S.C. 14 rates with 
any imbalance billed to the Marketer.  Peak day operations, however, 
will require daily balancing. 
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